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FFrroomm  tthhee  EEddiittoorr  
June is a brilliant month for gardens, and I will 
certainly be enjoying mine. I’m pleased to say we 
have got details of two local gardens that are 
opening this month and raising money for 
worthwhile causes. I will be among the number 
who visit, and I will be hoping to get some ideas for 
how to improve my own plot. (As well as enjoying a 
cup of tea and some homemade cake!) 

This month’s magazine includes a short item that 
marks a significant stage in the gradual move out 
of lockdown. It arrived well past the deadline for 
material, almost too late, but I had to squeeze it in 
somehow. Why? Because it is about an outdoor 
concert on 21st June (all being well) and it is the 
first music event we have been able to advertise for 
a very long time. You will find details tucked away 
on page 15. 

This month’s cover is by Brian Arkell 

Meeting Point   Founded in 1976 by the Anglican and 
Methodist churches in Olveston, near Bristol. 

Meeting Point magazine and Meeting Point Directory are online at the 
Community Website:  www.olvestonandaust.com 
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01454 418259 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 
The Georgian House, 6 The Plain 

Chiropractic 
Johnatan Williams Msc DC 

Carol Williams MSc DC 
Joanna Dinham BSc DC 

Acupuncture 
Massage 

David Sanders Lic Ac. M.B. Ac.C 

Lucy Luke MTI 
Josie Cole MTI (Saturday availability)  

Open weekdays 8.30am-7pm   
and Saturday mornings  

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz
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Our Shop is open Tuesday to 
Saturday ~ 9.00am to 5.00pm 

Taking walk in and phone orders  

Delivering to BS35 and 
surrounding areas ~ Tuesday to 
Saturday from 9.00am to 5.00pm  

Holding socially distanced 
meetings for weddings and 
memorials should you wish to 
discuss plans 

Please call for prices or pop into 
the Shop in The Arcade, 
Thornbury 
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Beautiful 
flowers for any 
occasion… 

t: 01454 416111 
e: flowers@joliesfleurs.co.uk 
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Vicarage Farm 
 Holistic Therapy Centre 

 

Hypnotherapy 
 

A safe and effective treatment: to  
remove stress, anxiety, depression 
and phobias.  Allowing positive and  

powerful changes in your life. 
Tel 01454 614390  

www.vicaragefarm.org 
 

BBrriinnggiinngg  bbaallaannccee  bbaacckk  
iinnttoo  yyoouurr  lliiffee..    

  OOffffeerriinngg  aa  wwiiddee  rraannggee  ooff  
HHoolliissttiicc  TTrreeaattmmeennttss. 

 

News from St Mary’s 

Family Fun Day in the Garden 

Sunday 27th June from 2pm - 5pm in Peter and 
Tessa Floyd’s garden at Maryland, below Old Down, 
BS324PT   

The garden is approached from Old Down by a narrow lane down to a little 
south facing valley between the woods, where there will be car parking. 

Those who have been before will know that it’s a lovely place to spend an 
afternoon, wandering around the woodland walks and enjoying the dramatic 
changes of level, with views up and down the Sheepcombe valley below. 
Come and bring the kids. There will be games on the Cottage lawn and teas in 
the garden. 

£3 Adults/Children free. Money collected on the gate and from teas will go 
towards the St Mary’s Tower Restoration Fund. 

 
 

New Reflective Space at Olveston School – A Correction and an Apology 

In last month’s News from St. Mary’s, the item about the new reflective space 
in Olveston School should have been attributed to Lesley Clarke, who was 
responsible for both the co-ordination of the project and the writing of the 
article. I am sorry for this mistake; it was entirely my fault. Editor. 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

Sue Hunter        Chris Bolton 

Meeting Point was very sad to hear of the death of one of our previous 
Editors, Sue Hunter. This comes only a few weeks after another ex-Editor, 
Anne Boulton, died.  

Sue was Editor from 2007 to 2009, taking over only 18 months after her 
husband, Chris, had died. She threw herself into the role with great 
enthusiasm, putting huge effort into finding out what was going on locally and 
the stories behind things. 

Sue was a scientist. She had been a researcher and teacher, like Chris, and 
moved later into administration. When Chris became a lecturer at Bristol 
Polytechnic, they moved to Old Down with their children Sarah and Mark and 
lived in the same house from then on.  

Sue was a very active participant in our 
community over many years, from helping to 
organise the Thornbury Arts Festival, to singing in 
the Choir at St Mary’s Thornbury (and various 
smaller groups), to painting, tennis and the U3A. 
She was also a past Chair of the Parish Twinning 
Association, OPTA, and travelled many times to 
our twin village of Bréhan. The picture is of Sue at 
the Millennium Parade, when OPTA dressed ‘á la 
française’. 

We will miss her, and we send our sympathy to 
her family. 

 

  Pilning Station News 
 
We have had some great responses from the people of Olveston, Tockington 
and nearby villages to our previous appeals. With your help, passenger 
numbers at Pilning increased by 1440% from 46 in 2015/2016 to over 700 in 
2019/2020!   
 
We hope that the trip advertised in the poster that appears on the next page 
might encourage more station users from the local area. An increase in 
passenger numbers will highlight the need to improve the service and station 
facilities. 
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COMPANION 
AND

DRIVING SERVICE

Now taking bookings in your area!
•  For people of all ages unable to drive but 

wish to remain independent
•  Supported trips to the doctor, hospital, 

shops, bank, hairdresser, vet, etc.
•  Social outings, holidays, help at home 

and much, much more
• DBS checked and First-Aid trained
• Dementia friendly
• Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle
• Fully Licensed

To book your Daisy
07951 079 558 / 0333 014 6211

northbristol@drivingmissdaisy.co.uk 
www.drivingmissdaisy.co.uk
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Technology brings us together and makes life easier.  But…….. 
 What should you buy? 

How does it work? 
And what if anything goes wrong? 

 

Phones / laptops / tablets / TV’s / Smart home systems. I can…….. 
• Help you choose what’s right for you 

• Teach you how it works 
• Fix existing ‘tech’ problems 

 

 HOME VISITS – VIRTUAL REMOTE ASSISTANCE – PERSONAL SHOPPING 
  

PRICING POLICY – Please pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
 

ABOUT ME 
Jed Williams – I’m 16 years old, live locally & have had my own business for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk     Website: myneat.co.uk     Tel: 07887 652358  
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Old Down Cricket Club           Tony Gardner     
 

150 Club Winners May 2021:  
£50    Rob Birtle 
£15    Mike Rowen    
£5      Barry Reeves 
  
Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winner:  
10/04/21   Neil Cross 
17/04/21   Roger Riggs 
24/04/21   Simon Gould 
01/05/21   Richard Panes 
08/05/21   Simon Higgs 
 
June Fixtures at The Park (Start 1.00pm) 
05/06/21   2nd XI v Abbots Leigh 
12/06/21   1st XI  v Golden Hill 
19/06/21   2nd XI v Bristol Malayee 
26/06/21   1st XI  v Bradley Stoke          Up the Down, 
 

Friends of St. Mary’s 
 
The prize winners in the May draw, held on 6th May 2021 were: 
 
Amount Number Name 
£150 484 Mrs R Arkell, Olveston  
£75 178 Mrs B Morgan, Tockington 
£25 573 Mr P Haworth, Olveston 
£25 295 Ms A Wytchard, Olveston 
£25 177 Mrs D Hedges, Pilning 
£20 205 Mrs G Olewicz, Ceredigion 
£20 425 Mrs S Fairhead, Oldbury-on-Severn 
£20 168 Mrs F Milward, Olveston 
£10 275 Mrs L Evans, Alveston 
£10 538 Dr & Mrs M Wright, Olveston 
£10 239 Mrs A Harley, Alveston 
£10 333       Mr & Mrs R Garlick, Olveston 
 
If you are not yet a member and wish to join the lottery, please telephone 
Andy Phillips on 01454 614890 or email andisp28@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
Don’t forget, if you’re not in – you can’t win! 
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Roe and Fallow Deer   Paul Godwin 

This article first appeared in our March online-only edition and is repeated 
here in case you missed it. The deer have been spotted again, as recently as 
late April. 

On 25th January, a beautiful sunny day, whilst out walking locally, I was 
fortunate to photograph some wild roe and fallow deer, one of which was an 
infrequently seen ‘white deer’.  

 
The identification of this deer prompted me to do a little research in which the 
British Deer Society were very helpful. Both deer in the photograph above 
were identified as young fallow bucks (kid males), one of whose coat was 
white, the other black. There are four recognised colour types for fallow deer, 
common (tan/fawn), menil (which is a paler colouration with white spots year 
round) black and white. I was interested to find out if this deer would be 
classified as albino due to its white colouration and pink nose? No, was the 
answer to this question, due to its brown eyes. If it were albino it would have 
had red or pink eyes, and this would have made the sighting very rare. The 
classification for this deer is ‘Leucitic White’ which is representative of a wide 
variety of conditions resulting in the partial loss of pigmentation which causes 
white colouration of the coat and skin but not the eyes. Leucitic white deer are 
infrequently seen in comparison to other colour types. So, whilst not being a 
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Cosmetic Paint & Alloy Wheel Refurbishment

Mobile Service available for Alloy Wheel Repairs

M:  07816526304

E:  sosmart2k3@aol.com

Based in Almondsbury, South Glous

www.sosmartalloywheels.com

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

‘very rare’ sighting it does come into the ‘infrequent’ category, which I was still 
very pleased about. 

The two young fallow bucks were near to an adult fallow buck, showing its 
black winter coat and antlers. (See below) All three were grazing when I saw 
first saw them and I was very fortunate to take these pictures, as very soon 
after I took them, they ran for the cover of woodland. 

 
Just a few minutes prior to taking these photographs I managed to photograph 
two roe deer. These had been grazing in an adjacent field on shrubs. These 
were identifiable by the distinguishable buff rump. The jumping deer being 
identified as a mature doe (female) and the other a young doe which was 
likely to have been born last May or June.  

I count myself as very 
lucky to photograph 
these deer. It was a 
beautiful day in which 
there was plenty of 
wildlife to see and to 
photograph. This 
reminded me how lucky 
we are to have such 
wonderful countryside 
and wildlife around us, 
which we can walk into 
from our doorsteps. 
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• Stump grinding
• Tree pruning & removal
• Hedges & shrubs trimmed
• Grass cutting
• Fencing
• Turfi ng
• Garden clearance
• Spraying for weed control
• Patios power washed
• Gravel areas laid

For a no obligation quote please call Chris Till on 
07971 460239 / 01454 851771 
or visit raysgardenservice.co.uk

RAYS
GARDEN SERVICES

GARDEN AND 
GROUND 
MAINTENANCE

RAYS
GARDEN SERVICES

 

Working locally since 2003. An experienced 
heating and plumbing engineer. For a no  
obligation quote please call Mike       
Mob: 07554 825813 Tel: 01454 613780 

Severnside 
Heating & Plumbing 
 Installations
 Servicing
 Repairs
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BOARS HEAD 
AUST 
01454 632278 

 
• Your local friendly Village pub 
• Open 7 days a week 
• Food Served from 12.00pm to 9pm every day 
• 1st Friday of the month is Quiz Night 
• Breakfast Available 
• Chefs Table Food Experience 
• Parties Catered for 
• Open Log Fires 
• Real Ales and Premium drinks available 
• 5 star Food Hygiene rating  

 
MAIN ROAD, AUST, BS35 4AX 

 

“The Friendly pub 
where you arrive as 
our Guest and leave 

as our Friend” 

So, if you see some deer out on your walks, a very basic guide to their 
identification is:  

• fallow deer are larger than roe deer and they have a distinctive black 
inverted horseshoe shape on their rump, with a tail and a black stripe.  

• A roe deer does not have a tail but does have a distinguishable buff 
patch on its rump. In winter, however, the doe roe does grow a tuft of 
hair on its buff rump which can appear like a small white tail. So, be 
warned.  

• The antlers of a fallow deer are larger than a roe deer and are flat and 
broader (palmate).  

• A fallow deer also has a more elongated face than a roe, which has 
larger ears and large black eyes. 

If in doubt the British Deer Society have a very useful web site and are also 
very happy for you to contact them at info@bds.org.uk 

Happy walking and wildlife spotting! 

The Parish Players Calamity 
Comeback!          Linda Evans & Richard Newley 
 
We are touched by how much local people seem to have missed our annual 
productions.  We have been constantly asked about our plans – ‘Will there be 
a show next year?’ People certainly want something to brighten up next 
winter, after the one we have just endured... 
 
Well, the good news is that we hope that there will be a show. It may be hard 
to imagine putting on a musical at the moment but, if the Government’s aim to 
lift all restrictions on 21st June becomes a reality (as we all hope it will), then 
we should have a plan in place! 
 
Consequently, we hope to start rehearsals on 4th October for a production in 
the February 2022 half term (23rd to 26th February), in the beautifully 
redecorated and refurbished Parish Hall.  
 
We have chosen a show that is guaranteed to lift people’s spirits! ‘Calamity 
Jane’ is an old favourite, and a popular show with lovely music. Many of you 
will have seen the memorable film starring Doris Day and Howard Keele.  
After a difficult two years, our intention is that the audience and cast alike 
should go home with a spring in their step, having mounted the ‘Deadwood 
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

BUSINESS CARDS

HEADED PAPER

NCR SETS & PADS

FLYERS & LEAFLETS

BANNERS & POSTER

CORREX PRINTING

BROCHURES & FOLDERS

GRAPHIC DESIGN

WEBSITE DESIGN

FOR ALL YOUR 
PRINTING AND 
DESIGN NEEDS

01454 631289

Stage’ to escape from the ‘Windy City’ into ‘The Black Hills of Dakota’ to the 
strains of ‘Higher than a Hawk’ and ‘Secret Love’! 
 
Watch this space for further details (which will, of course, depend on 
Government guidance and how the situation develops). You can also follow 
The Parish Players on Facebook at: 
www.facebook.com/OlvestonParishPlayers.  
 
If you are interested in joining the cast or helping behind the scenes, please 
contact us via Facebook, or email: secretaryparishplayers@gmail.com. 
 

Open Garden 
Stoneleigh Down, Upper Tockington Road, Tockington  

Su and John Mills are pleased to be opening their garden for National Garden 
Scheme Nursing and Health Charities between 10am and 5.  on Saturday 5th 
and Sunday 6th June. The garden has been open throughout the various 
lockdowns, with appropriate social distancing measures, and has welcomed 
many visitors who have enjoyed being out in a beautiful space. If nature 
behaves itself, there will be plenty of colour from roses, peonies, clematis and 
early summer flowers. Tea and cakes will be available and there are plenty of 
seats to enjoy the different aspects of the garden. All monies raised go to 
charity.  Pre-book your tickets at ngs.org.uk    

Admission: Adults £5.00 children free. Some walk-ins available  

Plants for sale.  
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‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

A direct cremation from £1475*
 

A simple funeral service from £2480*
 

Bespoke funeral services for burial or cremation 
 

Religious, spiritual or humanist funeral services
 

Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

The home of fair price funerals

*Conditions apply

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

A direct cremation from £1475*
 

A simple funeral service from £2480*
 

Bespoke funeral services for burial or cremation 
 

Religious, spiritual or humanist funeral services
 

Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

The home of fair price funerals

*Conditions apply

An Unsolved Parish Mystery 
        Martin Gibson 

Much has been written about navigation and methods of transport on the River 
Severn. Indeed, pottery shards have been found at Hill and the coast nearby, 
indicating river borne commerce was happening even in Roman times. Many 
people are also aware of the many (80 plus) barges or trows (pronounced as 
in “crows”) beached on the Eastern bank of the Severn at Purton, placed there 
to curb erosion of the riverbank during the last century. 

Very little, however, is factually recorded of how the rhynes in our parish were 
used for the transport of goods. The rhynes were created as a drainage 
system in medieval times and their waters finally end up in the Severn. It is 
thought that boats brought provisions, often coal, up the system of rhynes 
from the River into Olveston parish.  These boats were flat bottomed, though 
sometimes with “D” shaped hulls, narrow and nothing like as long as the 
Severn trows. It is almost certain, but again there seems to be no written 
record, that these boats would have taken flour from Tockington Mill (at the 
bottom of Mill Lane) to the Severn and onwards. A two-way commerce 
system. 

The navigable length of the rhynes is again uncertain. There are two Port 
Farms, one on Catherine Hill and another on Hardy Lane, but it is also likely 
that the Tockington rhyne would have extended past the mill and as far as 
Washingpool Hill. From there supplies could be taken to Tockington Manor 
and Sheepcombe Farm, in the 16th & 17th centuries this was one of the most 
important farms in the whole of Avon. 

The trouble is, what little is known is really just handed-down folklore, no 
written history, only the spoken word and there are no abandoned barges lying 
on the edge of a rhyne as might be expected, which would verify the whole 
subject. There is one factual clue, according to local historian Mr Eric Garrett, 
who recalls a painting made around 1920, though it might have been 
someone’s recollection of an earlier period. The artist was a Tockington lady, 
and it apparently depicted a trow on Tockington ford. The ford was at the 
bottom of Lower Tockington Road, by Little Brobury Farm but was 
subsequently diverted under the road. Eric says that the painting was lost, but 
could it just be hanging, unloved, on the wall of someone’s lounge? Yours 
perhaps? 

 

 

Advert 1 
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Call now for more Information:
07557 110 932 | ovenclean.com

Successful local oven cleaning business for sale. Very
simple to run, this well established franchise offers

many advantages including:

Business for Sale

Immediate cash flow with work
scheduled in the diary from day one.
Lots of lovely repeat customers with
new customers added every week.
Hours to suit: part-time or full-time,
one or two people.
Full training and support.
Experience days available.

Jeremy Warren    Pat Thirkettle 

Jeremy has recently been elected to Aust Parish Council and is definitely a 
local. He grew up in Almondsbury, his wife Janet comes from Littleton and 
they both went to Thornbury Grammar School and Marlwood. Then their lives 
diverged, although they kept in touch. Jeremy went to Birmingham University 
to read Chemical Engineering and Janet went to Glasgow University studying 
Veterinary Medicine. 

Jeremy worked for Unilever for five years and qualified as a Chartered 
Chemical Engineer. Then he spent four years near Brussels setting up a small 
manufacturing company, followed by a year studying at INSEAD Business 
School near Fontainebleau for an MBA. After a period of management 
consultancy he decided it was not for him, so for the last fifteen years he has 
been CEO of a series of spin-off biotechnology businesses, four out of the 
University of Oxford. He describes these businesses, providing novel 
laboratory instruments, as ‘the picks and shovels of the nanotechnology gold 
rush’ and feels his core achievement are the youngsters he has encouraged 
and trained, most of whom have gone on to satisfying and fulfilling careers. 

He and Janet married in 1989, living first in Winterbourne then for thirty years 
in Marshfield. As he approached retirement they were able to buy a farm in the 
centre of Littleton, next to Janet’s mother who is still living in her own house.  

Jeremy learnt to sail at 
the age of four at 
Thornbury Sailing Club 
in Littleton and has 
remained a member 
ever since. He is a RYA 
Dinghy Instructor and 
competed in the 
National 
Championships. He 
sailed, (age 20), with 
his father in the 
disastrous Fastnet 
Race of 1979 when 
several people lost their 

lives. Their boat rolled over twice, and they failed to finish, but they survived. 

A Wayfarer dinghy, for those like me who don’t know one boat from another, is 
an open sailing boat about sixteen feet long, they are used for ‘day boat’ trips, 
racing or training. They are not built for the open sea, however in 2014 Jeremy 
and a friend set out to beat the record of 76 days for sailing a Wayfarer around 
the British Isles. This they achieved in half the time, 32 days, a great 
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Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

People Can’t Work Without Tools! 
Thornbury Rotary Club, along with other Rotary clubs, has 

been supporting “Tools for Self Reliance” for many years. It is a 
UK based charity working to help relieve poverty in Africa by 

renovating and sending redundant tools to them. They then work 
with local African organisations to deliver a programme of tools 

and training that brings about effective and sustainable 
change for carpenters, builders, blacksmiths, artisans and 
their communities. Primary countries they work in are Ghana, 

Malawi, Sierra Leone, Uganda and Zambia. 
So, if you have tools you no longer require, please contact 

Rotarian 

Robin Cole-Morgan on 01454 414281 
He will arrange to pick up the tools and take them away at a time 

that suits everyone. 

What you could declutter and donate: 
Garden Tools and Workshop Tools (for example, spanners, 

screwdrivers, chisels, planes, and hammers). They can be hand 
tools or powered. 

TThhaannkk  yyoouu!!  
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achievement; however, a friend has just beaten their record, doing it in 15 
days!

When Jeremy finally finished work in May, he applied to serve on the Parish 
Council in order to contribute what he can to maintaining and improving the 
community and fabric of our locality. He is interested in future flood defences, 
development of the Power Station site, the general environment and 
combating the climate emergency.

Remembering Whistling Jimmy 
Fowler 80 years on.   Nick Fear

Tuesday 15th June 2021 is the 80th 
anniversary of Jimmy Bowkett-
Fowler’s sad and early death. The full 
story appeared in Meeting Point in 
November 2019.

In brief, Jimmy died when a stick of
high explosive bombs was dropped 
from a lone German bomber flying 
over Olveston. Jimmy was the only 
civilian war death recorded in the 
area. His birth certificate records his 
surname as Bowkett from his mother, 
she had given him the names of Cyril 
John. John after her father and the
name Cyril may be a link but is just 
another mystery in his life. After being 
informally adopted by the local Fowler 
family, with whom he lodged, Jimmy 
had taken their surname out of 
fondness. They had given him the 
affectionate family name of Jimmy, 

which he happily used.

Looking deeper into the story I found that Jimmy’s early life and that of his 
parents is shrouded in mystery due to a lack of accessible records. We know 
Jimmy was born in Worcester on 25th August 1922. He was well schooled,
and this led to a job working for the Bristol Aircraft Corporation in Filton. In 
1925 his mother Hilda had married a sailor, John William Greenslade, who 
was born in Taunton, but had moved with his family to Gloucester as a child. 
John had joined the Royal Navy in 1918 and became skilled in the use of 
wireless. He rose steadily in rank and had served until the end of the Second 
War. Hilda and John had set up home in Shropshire where they had two 
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MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mike@mdaerials.co.uk
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

BBeeaauuttyy  aatt  tthhee  BBaarrnn  
  

44,,GGrreeyy  GGaabblleess ,,   VViiccaarraaggee  LLaannee,,   OOllvveessttoonn  
FFoorr  aappppooiinnttmmeennttss  tteelleepphhoonnee  NNiiccoollaa  oonn    

0011445544  220011771177    
  

 

 	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
 

 

Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

LOCAL TO ALMONDSBURY
T: 01179 692817
M: 07974 088147
E: breed.bins@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial and Domestic Skip Hire 
& Aggregate Supplies

BREED BINS
Skip Hire Ltd

BREED BINS
Skip Hire Ltd

Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

“Your local tennis club, next to Olveston Parish

hall” 

Make 2021 the year to get back 
on court. 

Coaching for all ages. 
Fabulous clubhouse with changing 

facilities, kitchen, TV and table tennis. 

Call Martin 07720509653 

Everyone welcome 

www.ottctennis.co.uk

children. They both retired to Eastleigh in Hampshire where John died in
January 1967, Hilda in June 1980.

His mother seems to have moved on in her life, but I am sure she never forgot 
her son. Jimmy was by all accounts a happy soul who enjoyed life in Olveston 
to the full. Aged 18 years at the time of his death, he is at peace in an 
unmarked grave in the cemetery of St Mary’s in Olveston, in the middle of a 
community which had taken him to their hearts. His death is recorded in parish 
records and by the Commonwealth War Graves Commission. He should never
be forgotten.

What do these 
Recycling Symbols 
mean? 

Three green arrows going in a triangle simply means that 
something is capable of being recycled. Sometimes, the symbol 
will come with a percentage in the middle, signifying how much 
of it has been made from recycled materials. 

This symbol indicates widely recycled – over 75%.

This symbol indicates recyclable aluminium.

Three black arrows in a triangle indicate that the item is capable 
of being recycled and the numbers and letters act as 
identification for the recycling teams. Plastics are classified into 



Page 26 Page 27

www.premier-homecare.com
0117 959 2013

• Short and long term home help
• Flexible hours
• Bespoke care support
• Highly trained and reliable carers
• Personal Care
• From cleaning to 24 hour Live-In care

Delivering the highest 
standards of homecare 
in South Gloucestershire 
for 14 years

Call today for help with a loved one

Premier Homecare is the leading homecare 
provider in North Bristol and South Gloucestershire, 
having cared for over 2,000 families, ensuring 
they are safe, healthy and looked after

Tockington Manor School and Nursery 
for boys and girls aged 2 to 13 years

We’re open for socially-distanced private tours 

Call to book your private tour or 1:2:1 video call: 01454 613229

Come for a tour and discover our small friendly 
classes, enviable success rate in securing senior 
school places, wrap around care and dedicated 
nursery facilities.
If you’re considering a school place for your
child in September 2021 please contact us
        to arrange a private tour. 

one of seven categories, each one a different material that is more - or less -
easy to recycle.

Here is some recycling information about the different categories.

• 1 = PET, Polyethylene Terephthalate, and is widely recycled.
• 2 = HDPE, High-Density Polyethylene, and is also widely recycled.
• 3 = PVC, Polyvinyl Chloride, and is capable of being recycled but

harder to do so, so check with your local authority.
• 4 = LDPE, Low-Density Polyethylene, also capable of being recycled,

but check with your local authority.
• 5 = PP, Polypropylene, hard or impossible to recycle, so try to reuse

or avoid it. PP is used in disposable cups, and some food containers.
• 6 = PS, Polystyrene is hard or impossible to recycle, so try to reuse or

avoid it. PS is used in disposable coffee cups, plastic cutlery and
packing foam.

• 7 = other. This is usually a mix of different plastics which are tricky to
recycle.

This one's a bit of a weird one - two interlocking green 
arrows means that the manufacturers have made a financial 
contribution to recycling services in Europe. It doesn't mean 
the product itself is recyclable.

Rockpipes ‘Break Out’ 
Concert 
Monday June 21st

7pm – 9.30pm

Vicarage Grounds (Between St Helen’s Church, 
Alveston and the school.)

Tickets: revsrural@gmail.com
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

New Plans, New Faces, 
New Energy    Melinda Rackham 

 

As last month’s Meeting Point editorial noted, it is a 
while since there has been any news from the Making 

Space for Wildlife project.  Like so many things over the last year, we have not 
been as active as we would have liked, but we have not disappeared.  If 
anything there is a renewed energy in the project, partly because the clamour 
to restore biodiversity is only getting louder, and partly as we have welcomed 
new faces to the project.   

We are very pleased to say the Parish Council has recently appointed two 
Councillors to the project, Martyn Suker and Tony Turnbull.  This is great news 
as both Councillors have plenty of experience in conservation both locally and 
elsewhere. Together, we have been working on a new approach and new 
plans for the future. We plan to focus on three main areas: habitats, species 
and community spaces.  Some elements under the habitats theme will be 
familiar to readers of Meeting Point, who may remember our tree planting 
efforts over the winter of 2019-2020.  Our baby trees in the Vicarage Lane 
playing fields are taking off again this spring, even the two oaks we thought 
would not make it are determined to hang in there.  We will plant more trees 
over the coming winters, aligned with South Gloucestershire Council’s target 
to plant enough trees by 2030 that will ultimately double tree cover.  We will 
also continue to monitor the grass verges on Aust Road and Old Down Hill 
which were enhanced with wildflower plug in previous years. 

In terms of habitats, we are turning our focus to reduced grass cutting in some 
areas.  This will be a combination of less frequent cutting, as well as leaving 
some areas to grow long, but don’t worry, cutting around junctions for safety 
and visibility will continue.  As mentioned in last month’s Meeting Point article, 
this new cutting regime has become known as a ‘Mohican’ cut.  There will be 
more information to follow about this in later months, but if you notice some 
grassed areas appearing less even, and more ‘Mohican’, it’s all to help our 
wildlife.   

On species, for now we plan to focus on hedgehogs and swifts.  These much 
beloved species really do need our extra help now.  We will be in touch when 
we have a little bit more certainty about what we can do and when but suffice 
to say we are hoping as many people in our community as possible will get 
involved in little and bigger ways, it all helps to reverse the steep decline in 
numbers.    
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Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

LESS THAN 1 YEAR TO GO...
MTD IS COMING
FOR ALL VAT REGISTERED

BUSINESSES!

T: 01454 619900 E: ADVICE@DUNKLEYS.ACCOUNTANTS

TALK TO US ABOUT HOWWE CAN HELP YOUR
BUSINESS PREPARE AHEAD OF 1 APRIL 2022

WOODLANDS GRANGE, WOODLANDS LANE, BRADLEY STOKE, BS32 4JY

WOODLANDS GRANGE, WOODLANDS LANE, BRADLEY STOKE, BS32 4JY

We also have plans to improve or create some community spaces dedicated 
to wildlife.  These are all at an early stage right now, but we will keep you up to 
date as we make progress on the details. Meanwhile you can find out more 
about our new strategy by visiting the Olveston Parish Council website 
(www.olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk).  

Finally, how did your No Mow May go?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo by Lisa Helyar 

This photo is from a resident who has been doing this for a little while now.  
They have reported many bees visiting the flowers on their front lawn, which is 
just great.   

If you have any photos to share of your No Mow Mohican lawns, daisies or 
idle mowers please send them to me: melinda_rackham@yahoo.co.uk and 
they could be used in a future Meeting Point article. 

 

  

  

Making Space for Wildlife is part of the Olveston 
Parish Council Biodiversity backed and funded 
initiative. 
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Rebecca’s Sewing Room

Seamstress all your sewing needs
01454 633905 | 07855745849

33 Cross Hands Road, Pilning, Bristol BS35 4JB
rebeccadunsford@hotmail.co.uk

www.rebeccassewingroom.wordpress.com

                                       

 
➢ Primary age - Year 9 

 
➢ Locally based but will consider travelling to you  

 
➢ Competitve pricing: £15.00 for 30 mins or £25.00 

per hour (discounts available for siblings/pre -
paid block of sessions/pupils eligible for FSM) 
 

➢ Fun and engaging sessions 
 

➢ Developing a love for learning whilst nurturing a 
growth mindset 

 
 
➢ Pre and Post Learning sessions offered 

 
➢ Revision and entry exam preparation sessions 

available 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Maria Vizard - Tailor Made Tuition 

 
Bespoke tutoring meeting the individual needs of 

your child. 
 
 

For further information p lease contact me:  
Maria Vizard   BEd Hons NPQSL QTS  
Email: Vizard243@btinternet.com  
Mobile: 07801983643/01454417255  
 
 
 

 

 

South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

St Mary’s Tower 
Restoration Project 
              Peter Floyd 
 
Following last month’s promise of a start on site 
we have news, even photos, of blocks of stone 
which we believe have left the French quarry and 
expect them soon to arrive in this country. So, I 
shall stop making promises and, once again, urge 
you to watch the tower! 
 
Meanwhile, Church Warden Martin Gibson, offers 
us a glimpse of the passing of time marked by our 
remarkable church clock. 
  
Time vs Technology                   Martin Gibson 
 

Cast your mind back 21 years and we are leaving the 20th century behind. In 
those one hundred years we learned how to fly, cars became a part of our 
lives, computers and electronics brought us the refrigerator, the radio and 
television and the atomic bomb. Now go back into the 19th century when 
railways, vaccines, telegraph, telephone and the typewriter all appeared. And 
now back into the 18th century, the era of steam engines, the flush toilet, the 
piano and the Spinning Jenny.  
 
Cutting edge technology in the early 18th century included the church clock 
shown on the next page. Cutting edge? The frame is made of beaten metal, 
the work of a blacksmith; the winding wheels and cables would lift a Centurion 
tank off the ground. The base is constructed from rough-hewn timbers strong 
enough to last 1,000 years. This is the mechanism which still powers St 
Mary's Church tower clock and chime, which must be wound every three days 
or so.  
 
The clock is a weight-driven engine, large weights gradually fall turning the 
gears and all this is encased in a ‘bird cage’. The clock face and hands are 
about 10 feet higher up and connected by a metal shaft and gears. The 
chimes ring every hour for 24 hours. The whole mechanism was made by Dell 
of Bristol (not the computer company) in around 1770 and overhauled by 
Boniface and White exactly 50 years ago. These clocksmiths were based in 
Thornbury High Street and associated with local resident Sir George White. 
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For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

For over 250 years men 
have climbed their way up 
the narrow, cobwebbed vice 
tower to reach the bell 
chamber. In here the 
laborious task of winding the 
gear wheels takes place 
using a metal handle over 
two feet long. Timing is 
deliberately set to run slightly 
fast using assorted coins on 
the bob. The chime on the 
hour is achieved by the clock 
triggering a hammer to strike 
the rim of the heaviest bell, 
the 19cwt tenor.  
  
But 21st century technology 
is now able to replace 
human effort. 
There are electronic 
devices which can wind the 
clock and regulate it for 
changes of air pressure, 
temperature and the wind, all 

of which affect its accuracy. 
 
Just one small problem – these improvements will cost about £7,500 and are 
not part of the Tower Restoration Fund. Money has already been offered for 
the restoration of the clock face, which will be repainted whilst the tower 
restoration takes place over the next 12 months. St Mary’s is hoping that 
generous parishioners will find the money for its automation. 
  
St Mary’s Church Tower Clock Donation  
 
If you would like to make a donation towards the automation of the winding of 
the St Mary’s Church Tower Clock, you can do so in one of the following ways: 
By bank transfer to the St Mary’s Church bank account, the details of which 
are: Sort Code: 40-52-40, Account Number: 00029936, using the reference 
“Clock Winding” 
By cheque made payable to “St Mary’s PCC Olveston”, and sent to David 
Prothero, Treasurer, St Mary’s Church Olveston, Rose Cottage, Buckover, 
Wotton-under-Edge, Gloucestershire, GL12 8DX. 
If you wish to Gift Aid your donation, please e-mail me at 
dlprothero@talk21.com.  Many thanks. 
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Billy Cook
WJC Plumbing & Tiling

07748 085 920
wjcplumbing@outlook.com

Bathroom & Wet Room Design & Installations

Tiling    General Plumbing    

Kitchen Installation    Plastering

Olveston Parish 
Council 
                                            Pat Savage 

 

 

When this publication lands on your doorstep we will have emerged from yet 
another lockdown restriction and will be enjoying dining out- both indoors and 
outdoors - and spending time with our families. It has been a long hard grind. 

Annual Meeting 

At the recent meeting, the following Councillors were elected Council and 
Committee Chairmen: 

Chairman                                                       John Hughes 
Vice-Chairman                                                      Robert Harris 
Chairman of Planning                                           Tony Williams 
Chairman of Recreation and Leisure                    Martin Gibson 
Chairman of Finance                                             Pat Savage 
 

Councillors Di Buckley, Miles Grocott, Martyn Suker and Tony Turnbull 
continue as Parish Councillors. 

Olveston United Football Club 

At the start of the 2020/21 Football Season Olveston United had its first Ladies 
Team who have enjoyed a highly successful season winning their Division and 
gaining promotion.  

Old Down Play Area 

The play area was installed over twenty-five years ago and has been popular 
and well used by children from the area and visitors to the football and cricket 
clubs. The Council has now made the decision to replace the equipment. We 
have been successful in obtaining some grant funding and are awaiting the 
outcome of a final application. It is hoped to commence work during July. In 
the meantime, we have taken the decision to close the area due to health and 
safety issues. 

Community Grant Funding 

Applications are now invited for the 2021/22 financial year. The total amount 
available is £10,000; Grants are made every six months. To apply please 
contact the clerk@olvestonparishcouncil.gov 
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Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

49 The High Street, Thornbury, BS35 2AS

PHYSIOTHERAPY





CHIROPRACTIC





PODIATRY





CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"





Please Enquire:




Tel: 01454 528608


Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

Thornbury Radio launches on FM  

 
Due to the tireless hard work of volunteers, Thornbury and the surrounding 
villages are getting their own FM radio station this year. Following its 
successful bid for a full-time FM broadcasting licence, Thornbury Radio – Your 
Choice, Your Voice! is making its final preparations to launch on FM. The FM 
service is designed to cover Thornbury and surrounding villages – including 
Alveston, Olveston, Tytherington, Oldbury-on-Severn, Leyhill, Wickwar, 
Bagstone and Iron Acton. The station’s FM launch date is Monday 7th June 
2021. You can then listen to Thornbury Radio – Your Choice, Your Voice! - on 
105.1 FM and 107.5 FM, thanks to the transmitters the team have built. 
 
The station studios, based in the heart of Thornbury on the Plain, became fully 
operational in May 2021. This was made possible thanks to the station’s 
partnership with Simpson’s solicitors.  
 
“Simpson Solicitors is excited to be supporting Thornbury Radio’s launch on 
FM radio. It will provide the Thornbury Community with a fantastic central 
focus based in the heart of Thornbury, that can support all of the many 
community groups. As a local business, Simpson Solicitors sees advertising 
on Thornbury Radio as an excellent way to share our message that our 
Thornbury legal team is part of the Thornbury community.” John Baden-
Daintree LL.B., Solicitor & Associate Director. 
 
Thornbury Radio’s mission is to give a voice to Thornbury and the surrounding 
areas.  Over the years, more than 300 local volunteers of all ages have 
delivered local radio programming on the station. There is still lots of work to 
do to ensure the success of the station after launch, from training volunteer 
presenters, through to station admin and ongoing maintenance of the 
technical kit. If you are interested, then please do visit 
https://www.thornbury.radio and complete the volunteer form. 
 
David Wrench, Director of the station said, “This is the culmination of a 16-
year journey from the Thornbury FM and Gloss FM restricted service 
broadcasts to the launch of Thornbury Radio. Now everyone in the community 
of Thornbury and the surrounding villages will have their very own 24hr, 7 
days a week FM service. To get to this point has only been possible through 
the efforts of many volunteers and supporters." 
  
Thornbury Radio supports local organisations to get their message on air from 
interviews, to promoting messages on social media or creating information 
adverts, there are lots of ways Thornbury Radio can help. 
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447

Thornbury Radio is run by Thornbury Media Community Interest Company 
and is funded by a combination of grants, donations, and advertising. 
 

 
 
Chris Criddle, David Wrench and Glyn Roylance, presenters and volunteers Thornbury 
Radio 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Half page advert as agreed 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales
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Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk
Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

June Puzzle 
Good luck with this month’s puzzle. There is no theme this time – they are all 
well-known phrases or sayings.  

 
With thanks to https://www.kensquiz.co.uk - a free quiz resource. 
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NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

Yours Faithfully Esther Bamfield 
Aust Evangelical Church

“I want that!”  I watch as our grandchildren and - before that - our children 
would argue over a certain toy. I’m sure I was the same as well.

Ecclesiastes 1v9 – there is nothing new under the sun.

We have all been and are still going through a difficult time. In Bible times and
looking back at history there were difficult times. How can we learn how to
come through in the best way? I believe God gave us the ten commandments 
to help us:

1.Do not have any other gods.
2.Do not make or worship idols
3.Do not disrespect or misuse God’s name.
4.Remember the Sabbath and keep it holy.
5.Honour your mother and father
6.Do not commit murder.
7.Do not commit adultery.
8.Do not steal.
9.Do not tell lies
10.Do not be envious of others.
Exodus 20:1–15

God longs for us all to be his first love again and wants us to repent – an old-
fashioned word which means saying you are sorry and stop what you are 
doing wrong.  

When Jonah eventually went to Nineveh and told them their city would be
destroyed in 40 days unless they repented, amazingly they did repent, and 
God so moved by their actions did not carry out the punishment. 

On 26th May 1940, we read how King George 6th asked us as a country to
observe a National Day of Prayer, millions of people across Britain flocked to
churches to pray, miraculously as you read in history God gave us victory. 

I believe this is how to come through this difficult time in the best way. 

For God so loved the world (that’s you and me) that he gave his only Son that
whoever believes in him shall not perish but will have eternal life. John 3v16 

I can testify that God gives you peace unexplainable and joy indescribable.
Yes, you have difficult times, but you have a heavenly Father who carries you 
through. 

May I encourage you to “Repent” how people did in Bible times and as you 
look back in our history - turn to Jesus today. 
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
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• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

Church News 
 
ST MARY the VIRGIN, OLVESTON 
June 6 9.30am 

6pm 
Holy Communion 
Evensong 1662 

Revs A Lloyd & D 
Bone 
Rev David Moss 

June 13 9.30am 
6pm 

BCP Matins 
Holy Communion 

Rev David Moss 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

June 20 9.30am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
BCP Communion  

P Harrod & J 
McBride 
Rev David Moss 

June 27 9.30am 
6pm 

Communion 
Evening Prayer 

Rev David Bone 
Janet McBride 

NB. Also services every Wednesday at 10am. 
Online services will continue at www.stmarysolveston.org.uk. 
Also visit Revs Rural on YouTube, every week. 
Contact: Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email: mossds@gmail.com 
 
CHAPELRY OF ST JOHN, AUST 
June 13 10am Morning Prayer Mr Trevor Cook 
June 27 10am Holy Communion Rev David Moss 
Contact: Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
Church Wardens: Jenn Dickens 632312 & Clive Roberts 632238  
 
ST MARY DE MALMESBURY, LITTLETON-ON-SEVERN 
June 13 9am Morning Prayer Mrs Tracey Black 
June 27 9am Holy Communion Rev Ann Lloyd 
Contacts:  Tracey Black 417660 & Tim Pyper 416422 /07802 419451         
 
ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST, ELBERTON 
June 13 9am  Morning Worship Mrs Judith Heybyrne 
June 27 9am Holy Communion Rev David Moss 
Contacts: Judith Heybyrne  616725 and John Gunnery 413225 
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OLVESTON AND TOCKINGTON METHODIST CHURCH 
June 6   10am Tock Ch Holy Communion,   Rev Simon Edwards 
June 13   10am Olv Ch Morning Worship, Mrs Karen Bolton 
June 20   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship, Mr Adam Biddlestone 
June 27   10am Olv Ch Morning Worship, Mr Christopher Leese 
Contact: Rev Simon Edwards  418176, email: 
simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 
 
THE VINE House of Prayer, Pilning Street, Awkley BS35 4HL 
Contact Mike and Barbara Matthews, tel. 07512 917229 or email: 
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  
 
THE OASIS CHURCH, OLD DOWN 
Contacts: Jenny Parfitt jennyparfitt@ymail.com & Sue Tett  
stett56@hotmail.co.uk 
 
AUST EVANGELICAL and LITTLETON EVANGELICAL CHURCHES  
Contact: Danny Bamfield 01454 419324 email danny@thebamfields.co.uk  
 
RC CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING, Thornbury –  
Mass on Sundays at 9.30 and 10.30am 
Contact: Tel 01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk     
 
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (QUAKERS), Thornbury  
Contact: Brian Hawkins, hawkinsb863@gmail.com  01454 854867 
 

 
 
 
Holiday Home advert 
 
 

From the Registers of St Mary’s 
March 4th   Funeral service for Sylvia Farrell. 
March 18th  Service of thanksgiving for the life of Rita Hitchcock. 
 

Looking Ahead 
July 4th  Almondsbury Pony Show and Gymkhana 
July 31st  Aust Village Fete 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 

A scene from the 2018 event 
 
Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities or 
services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It is 
always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine. 
 
Copyright Meeting Point 2021.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                             

Meeting Point is printed by Motion Printing Ltd. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A truly local independent estate agency with over 40 years of experience and with unrivalled 
knowledge of the property market within Thornbury and South Gloucestershire.  

Our caring sales business is based on our reputation, honesty and integrity. 
 

Please contact: Rowena Moncrieffe  
for further details… 

     14 The Plain, Thornbury 
Tel No: 01454 858007 

www.bondsofthornbury.co.uk 
enquiries@bondsofthornbury.co.uk 




